Ozarks Transportation Organization

Bicycle-Pedestrian Advisory Committee Minutes

February 14th, 2006 

2 East Conference Room, 840 Boonville Springfield, Missouri.

The following members were present: 

Kelly Hasner, City of Nixa

Joel Keller, Greene County

Eric Johnson, City of Springfield

Susie Wecker, SMSU  

Coy Hart, Missouri Bike Fed

Terry Whaley, OGI & Greene Co. Bike Club

Dawne Gardner, MODOT

Dan Rudge, OTO

Davonna Morgan, OTO 

1. Call to order: Davonna Morgan called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm. Quorum assured.

2. Approval of November 8th, 2005 meeting minutes: Ms. Morgan asked if there were any corrections, additions or changes to be made to the minutes.  Hearing none, Kelly Hasner moved for approval of the minutes and Dawne Gardner seconded the motion.  Ms. Morgan called the question and the minutes were approved unanimously.

3. Approval of meeting agenda. Ms. Morgan asked if there were any corrections, additions or changes to be made to the agenda.  Hearing none, Ms. Gardner moved for approval of the agenda and Mr. Hasner seconded the motion.  Ms. Morgan called the question and the agenda was approved unanimously.

4. Regional Bicycle-Pedestrian Plan Approval.  Ms. Morgan told the committee that the OTO Board of Directors had officially approved the plan in December.  Dan Rudge thanked the members of the committee for their hard work and contributions.  Ms. Morgan passed out copies of the plan to all that requested.

5. By-Laws for the OTO BAC.  Ms. Morgan and Mr. Rudge explained to the members that the OTO staff would like to see the committee become a permanent subcommittee of the Ozarks Transportation Organization.  The staff and members discussed producing by-laws for the committee using the OTO Technical Committee’s by-laws as a guide.  The members decided that a committee structure works best.  Representation would come from each member entity within the MPO planning area and other agencies such as Greene County, MODOT, City Utilities, Springfield Parks & Recreational Department, and local bicycle and pedestrian advocacy clubs. The meetings will be held 6 times a year during the same month of the OTO Technical Committee. The goals and objectives of the committee will be that of the Regional OTO Bicycle-Pedestrian Plan.

6. Election of New Chairperson and Vice Chairperson.  The committee unanimously elected Kelly Hasner with the City of Nixa as the 2006 Chairperson of the committee.  From this point a rotation system will be in place to elect a chairperson. 

7. Other Business:  

· Mr. Hasner announced “Safetypalooza” a safety event for Nixa youth.  The event takes place in August.  Mr. Hasner asked the committee to contribute to the event if possible.

8.  Adjournment: Mr. Hasner adjourned the meeting at 3:45 p.m.










